Mr G Longley

Planning Policy Manager

Planning Services
Charnwood Borough Council
Southfield Road
Loughborough Market Harborough 
Leicestershire LE11 2TN






8th March 2005
Dear Mr Longley,

Charnwood Draft Statement of Community Involvement 

Further to your letter dated 25th January 2005 in respect of the above document, which was sent to the HBF’s previous offices at Leonard Street, London. 

Before I set out the HBF’s comments I would be grateful if you amend your Council’s database of people to contact on planning policy and housing matters, in order to ensure that all future correspondence to the HBF is sent direct to myself at my home address: Mr P Cronk, House Builders Federation, White Gables, 34 Church Road, Brightlingsea, Colchester CO7 0JF and note my phone number: 07802 857099. I can be contacted by e-mail at paul.cronk@hbf.co.uk. 

Specific matters:

In relation to the specific content of the Draft document itself; the HBF would also like to make the following brief points:

How we will keep you informed

The HBF would find it most useful if the Council communicates by letters and/or e-mails with regard to the production of either draft or adopted DPD and SPD documents. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the Borough, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

What we could also do

The HBF considers that an address database of parties interested in the production of different types of documents is vital. Indeed it believes that the Council is now obliged to do this under new planning legislation and procedures. 

How we will consult you when formal proposals have been produced

The HBF would find it most useful if the Council communicates by letters and/or e-mails with regard to the production of either draft or adopted DPD and SPD documents. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the Borough, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

Criteria for testing soundness (Appendix 1)

The Council will have no doubt now seen the very recently published draft document from the Planning Inspectorate entitled ‘A framework for assessing soundness and focussing representations on Statements of Community Involvement’. It will no doubt now need to satisfy itself that it is in full compliance with the content of this document. 

Review of consultation procedures (Appendix 2)

The HBF would find it most useful if the Council communicates by letters and/or e-mails with regard to the production of either draft or adopted DPD and SPD documents. Such an approach would seemingly benefit all those that have commercial or site interests in the Borough, but are not physically based within it. Whilst clear and detailed information on the Council’s website will be welcomed, it will be of little benefit unless it is specifically drawn to the attention of all interested parties (e.g. by letters and/or e-mails).

Consultation 

The HBF looks forward to being continuously being kept advised by the Council with the progress of all its planning policy documents, especially those in any way related to housing matters.

I look forward to the acknowledgment of these comments in due course. 

Yours sincerely

Paul Cronk

Regional Planner (East Midlands & Eastern Regions)

House Builders Federation

